
 

 The Piggott School: 
Charvil Primary 

N o .   1 8 6  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Another term has flown by, and Charvil has been buzzing with learning, activities and          
showcases.  

This week, children have taken part in ‘Safer Internet Day’, assemblies focussed on celebrating 
the online world but sharing how to stay safe and who to go if they are worried anything. Year 
5 and 6 learnt about their digital footprint, Year 2 learnt the difference between online and 
offline gaming.  

If your children are anything like mine, then YouTube and Roblox are the go-to platforms for 
their online time, in this addition of Chatterings, I have included some parent guides to these 
websites to help you, help them stay safe.  

The music and dance showcases were a wonderful way for all children to display their learning 
during the term. Who would have known that a class of children could play ‘Eye on the tiger’ 
on the recorder!  

Last week, the CPSA hosted the school disco. There was a buzz across the school during the day 
with children discussing outfits and dance moves! Thank you to the team who expertly          
organised the event, it ran incredibly smoothly, and it was a joy to see the children having so 
much fun while raising money for the school!  

Hope for the car park is on the horizon, as Wokingham Borough Council and Charvil Parish 
Council have agreed to jointly pay for the work. While we are waiting for the work to begin, 
please can we remind you to park in Charvil Village Hall and walk up to the school to avoid    
creating an unsafe environment for our children and blocking residents from accessing their 
houses.  

Chatterings is a wonderful way to share and celebrate everything going on in school, but does 
take the staff many hours to put together, this is why we have moved to producing it less     
frequently but with more content in it. Now we have trialled this for a couple of terms, I would 
appreciate your feedback. Would you rather a more regular but slimmed down Chatterings, or 
continue with the current format.  Please use the link below to take you to a poll to vote!            

https://forms.gle/72ubJJCzj6ZRLV7x6  I will share the results with you soon.  

Have a wonderful half term break!  

Mrs C Waite                                                                                                                                                                   

Headteacher 
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Published on: 9th February 2024 

‘Go and do likewise’ Luke 10: 25-37 

The Parable of the Good Samaritan 

https://forms.gle/72ubJJCzj6ZRLV7x6


 

Spring Term Clubs: 

Monday: 

         

Years 3-6 Ukulele: lesson during school       

Years 1-6 Football: 3:15 - 4:15pm  

Years 3-6 Choir: lesson during school       

 Years 3-6 Recorders: lesson during 
school       

                        

   

Tuesday: 

Years 1-6 Hockey Club: 8:00 - 8:45am          

Year 1 Spanish Club: 3:20 - 3:50pm               

 
 

Wednesday: 
Years 1-6 Judo Club: 8:00 - 8:45am               

 Years 2-6 Piano: lesson during school     

 Years 1-6 Multisports: 3:15 - 4:15pm 

 
 

 Thursday: 

Years 1-6 Futsal: 8:00 - 8:45am          

Guitar: lesson during school                            

Years 2 & 3 Spanish Club: 3:20 - 3:50pm  

    

Friday: 

Years 2-6 Piano: lesson during school                             

Upcoming Diary Dates 2024 

Monday 19th - Friday 23rd February 2024                               
Core Holiday Club 

Wednesday 21st February 2024                                                    
Year 1 Scooter training 

Thursday 22nd February 2024                                                    
Foundation Trip to Rushall Farm 

Thursday 22nd February 2024                                                    
Foundation Trip to Rushall Farm 

Thursday 22nd February 2024                                                    
Foundation Trip to Rushall Farm 

Friday 1st March 2024                                                     
CPSA AGM 2.30pm 

Monday 4th March - Friday 8th 2024                                                    
Year 5 Bikeability 

Thursday 7th March 2024                                                    
World Book Day                                                                                   
Aspens Theme Day - World Book Day 

Sunday 10th March 2024                                                    
WASMA concert at Hexagon (School Choir) 

Friday 15th March 2024                                                    
Comic Relief Red Nose Day 

Thursday 21st March 2024                                                    
Year 4 Love to Learn 9.00 - 9.30am 

Monday 25th & Tuesday 26th March 2024                                                    
Parent Consultations 3.30 - 6.30pm 

Tuesday 26th & Wednesday 27th March 2024                                                    
Easter Assemblies 9.15 - 9.45am 

Friday 29th March - Friday 12th April 2024                                                    
Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 2nd - Friday 5th April 2024                                         
Core Holiday Club 

Monday 15th April 2024                                                    
First day of Summer term 

Monday 22nd April 2024                                                    
Tempest Class Photographs 

Wednesday 24th April 2024                                                    
Aspens Theme Day - The Main Event 

Monday 6th May 2024                                                       
Bank Holiday Monday 

Thursday 16th May 2024                                                    
Census Day—Fish and Chip lunch 

Thursday 22nd May2024                                                    
Year 5 Love to Learn 9.00 - 9.30am 
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 Personal Clothes and Belongings 

Please ensure ALL your children’s 
clothes and  belongings that may come  
into school are named (uniform, 
shoes, gloves, coats, water bottles, 
hairbands...)  and please name lunch 
bags on the OUTSIDE. 

We collect an unnecessarily large 
amount of lost property but if items are 
clearly named then they will make their 
way back to you.   

If you are missing anything do come in 
and check the lost property box in the 
school office. 

 PE Days are as follows: 

 Monday:  Year 1 
 Tuesday:              Years 2 and 5                          
 Wednesday:  Years 1, 3 and 6 
 Thursday:   Foundation, Years 2, 4 and 5 
 Friday:  Years 3, 4 and 6  

 

Please ensure your child comes to school in their PE kit. Thank you. 

 Library Days are as follows: 

 Monday:  Foundation 
 Tuesday:              Year 4                                                                                      
 Wednesday:  Year 2 
 Thursday:   Years 5 and 6 
 Friday:  Years 1 and 3  

 

Please ensure your child brings their library book into school. Thank you. 

 

  Parking at Drop off       
& Pick Up 

 

We understand that parking is now a         
challenge, please can we politely remind you 
that if you do need to use the car for school 
drop offs and pick ups, that the Village Hall 
car park is open for school parking each day. 
Please do not park on the pavement or yellow 
zig zag lanes along Park Lane, on any double 
yellow lines in the surrounding area.               

DO NOT USE THE LANE NEXT TO SCHOOL, 
this is causing particular concern for the   
safety of the large amount of pedestrians 
using it and is also delaying staff from        
entering the car park. 



 

Online Safety  



 



 

Foundation - Welly Wednesday 

On Welly Wednesday it was a freezing cold day! We 
found out how hard it can be for the birds in the 
garden and the park to find food in winter and we 
decided to help them.  

First we went bird spotting in the garden. Most of the birds were hiding but a red kite was 
flying overhead. We found some pictures of garden birds and matched them to our bird 
spotting sheets.  

Then we worked with our partners to make different kinds of bird feeders - apples with 
sunflower seeds, bird kebabs threaded with bread, apple, cheese and raisins, and bird 
seed sandwiches.  



 

We chose where to hang our bird feeders to make our garden into a takeaway for the 
birds.  

We hope they enjoy the treats and that this will 
help them survive the winter. 



 

Worship Leaders Assembly 

Our Year 5 Worship Leaders hosted a wonderful 
assembly on contentment in January. 

The Worship Leaders explained to the 
pupils what contentment means and 
how we feel it in our lives. They also 
explained that we do not need        
material objects to feel contentment. 



 

Part of the assembly involved pupils working 
together to find hidden letters to spell out a 
word. Can you guess what the word was...? 



 

Sporting Events 

It has been lovely to see the children representing our 
school in a variety of sporting events this half term. Here 
are some photos of just a few of the events they have     
enjoyed participating in. 

Year 5 & 6 Girls Football 

On Friday 26th January some of 
our Year 5 & 6 girls took part in a 
football match away at St Nicholas 
Hurst Primary School.  

Miss Clapham and Miss Jarvis were 
really impressed with the girls 
team work and commitment. The 
girls really put into play the      
skills they had been practicing and 
fully deserved their 3-2 win!             
Congratulations girls! 

 TeamGym Competition at Pinewood Gymnastics Club 

Wednesday 31st January  - Year 1&2,  KS2 Advanced                                                             
Wednesday 7th February - Year 3&4, Year 5&6 

Over the last two weeks the         
children have enjoyed attending the 
TeamGym competitions held at    
Pinewood Gymnastics Club.  They 
really enjoyed representing our 
school and showing off their skills.  
Miss Staples and Mr Bhadye were 
really impressed with the standard 
and how well the children             
represented our school.  

Congratulations to our Year 3 & 4 
team who finished 3rd in their    
competition on Wednesday, we are 
so proud of you.  

Well done to all our Charvil        
Gymnasts! 



 



 

Thank you to all parents and staff who have made these events                                                     
possible for the children. 

 School Games : Year 5 & 6 Ten Pin Bowling                   
Thursday 1st February 



 

Music & Dance Performances 

Thank you to everyone who attended our fantastic Music & Dance Performances 
this week. The children really enjoyed performing  for you and we were very 
proud of the children and staff for all their hard word and effort. It was really 
lovely to share the children’s creative and musical talents with you!  



 

Year 1 

Year 2 



 

Year 3 

Year 4 



 

Year 5 

Year 6 



 

Year 5 - Cooking 

Our Year 5 class showed off their culinary skills this week, and really 
enjoyed preparing, cooking and most importantly eating  their     
veggie bean fajitas.  They smelled absolutely delicious - the recipe 
is below if you would like to try making them too . 



 

CPSA  AGM 

 

 

 

 

31 January 2024 

Dear Parents/Guardians      

Charvil Piggott School Association Annual General Meeting  

We hereby give notice of the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Charvil Piggott School Association (CPSA), to be 
held on Friday 1 March 2024 at the school. The AGM will commence at 2:30pm and we anticipate that the meeting 
should last approximately 20 minutes, in plenty of time for pick up at 3:15pm.  Younger siblings are welcome to 
attend. 

The CPSA plays a vital part in the school community and all parents, as members of the CPSA, are invited to attend the 
AGM.  This is your chance to hear what the CPSA have achieved and our plans for the year ahead.  

The AGM is also an opportunity for you to elect the CPSA Committee, who will represent the Association throughout 
the forthcoming year.  

In order for us to run the committee successfully we require the following roles:-  

Chair or  Co-Chairs – VACANT  
Treasurer  
Secretary - VACANT 
Ordinary Committee Member (min of 3) - VACANT 

This year we are also recruiting for a CPSA rep in each class and also start to create a bank of CPSA Parent Helpers 
who we can call on to help with our events such as Disco’s, Summer BBQ, Frosty Friday’s etc. You will be able to sign 
up these roles at the AGM or please email charvilpsa@gmail.com if you are unable to  attend. 
 
If you are interested in joining the CPSA in any of the above roles and would like more information please speak to 
any of the current committee members or send an email to charvilpsa@gmail.com. Some of the  committee members 
have agreed to continue for another 12 months so any new members will not be on their own! 
 
Please also be aware that as our CPSA is a registered charity, all Committee Members automatically become Trustees 
of the Charity. Before submitting your nomination form, please read the Charity Commission publication ‘The         
Essential Trustee – What you need to know’.  A copy of the booklet can be found at 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-essential-trustee-what-you-need-to-know-cc3  

Please note we require a minimum of 11 members to attend and vote at the AGM. Without this number we will not 
be able to run the AGM and therefore this will prevent the CPSA being able to continue to run. 

Below is a nomination sheet, we ask that these are returned to the school office in a sealed envelope by  Monday 26 
February, 9am. 

In addition to the AGM we will also be have the second hand uniform for sale so an opportunity for you to pick up 
extra uniform or plan for the summer term. 

Thank you to all those who have supported the CPSA over the last 12 months. We look forward to welcoming many of 
you on Friday 1 March 2024. 

Regards 

CPSA Committee 

 

 

CHARVIL PIGGOTT SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 
Park Lane, Charvil, Reading, RG10 9TR 

Telephone 0118 932 0033 
charvilpsa@gmail.com   

Registered Charity No. 1173742 

mailto:charvilpsa@gmail.com
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-essential-trustee-what-you-need-to-know-cc3


 

CPSA  AGM 

NOMINATION FOR OFFICER/MEMBER OF THE Charvil Piggott School Association (CPSA) 

 

Nominee ………………………………………………………………..…… 

 

For position of: Chair/Secretary/Treasurer/Ordinary Committee Member [mark one]  

 

Proposer Name  …………….……………………….…… Seconder  Name……………………….…………………         

Sign…………………………………………………………Sign ……………………………………………………… 

Year Group…………………………………………………Year Group ……………………………………………… 

[please sign and print name]    [please sign and print name] 

 

I …………………………………………………..………………………… agree to my nomination for the position of  

……………………………………………….………………………… 

 

Signed  ………………………………………………………….                   Date  …………………………….      
             

CHARVIL PIGGOTT SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 
Park Lane, Charvil, Reading, RG10 9TR 

Telephone 0118 932 0033 
charvilpsa@gmail.com   

Registered Charity No. 1173742 



 

We would like to wish a very Happy Birthday to all our    
pupils celebrating their birthday in January!  

Harrison- Year 6               
Betsy - Year 2                          

Isabelle - Year 5                           
Nigel - Year 3                     

  

George - Year 5                 
Patrick -  Year 6              

Kian - Year 3                         

Jacob - Year 3            
Daniel - Year 4            

Sadie - Year 2                           
Emma -  Year 5                            
Aadhi - Year 2                          
Julia - Year 5                 

               

        



 

We would like to wish a very Happy Birthday to all our    
pupils celebrating their birthday in February!  

Theo - Foundation                         
Jeremiah - Year 6               

Anay - Year 5                           
Tilly - Year 2                             
Silas - Year 3                   

 

Miles - Foundation                         
Eoin - Year 3                 

Roisin -  Year 4              
Shae - Year 4                     

Rosie - Year 3              
Everly - Year 1            

Claudia - Foundation                           
Leo -  Foundation       
Dani  - Foundation     

Mariam  - Foundation 
Arto - Foundation        

Ahmad - Year 2                          



 



 



 



 



 


